
~YOF 
VANCOUVER 

File No.: 04-1000-20-2017-050 

April10, 2017 

Dear .22(1} 

CITY CLERK'S DEPARTMENT 
Access to Information 

Re: Request for Access to Records under the Freedom of Information and Protection of 
Privacy Act (the "Act") 

I am responding to your request of February 1, 2017 for: 

1) Feedback regarding the Arbutus Corridor (the 56 7 emails, letters and 311 calls 
quoted on this document: http://vancouver.ca/files/cov/arbutus-greenway­
temporary-path-oct-20 16-open-h ouse-information-displays. pdf); 

2) 311 calls about the destruction of the gardens (June 1, 2014 to September 30, 
2014). 

All responsive records are attached. Some information in the records has been severed, 
(blacked out), under s.22(1) of the Act. You can read or download this section here: 
http: I /www.bclaws.ca/EPLibraries/bclaws new/document/ID/freeside/96165 00 

Please note, the Arbutus Greenway Project Transportation Plan department located 566 
emails, letters and 311 calls and confirms there was a miscount of one record which is why 
there are 566 records and not 567. 

Under section 52 of the Act you may ask the Information & Privacy Commissioner to review 
any matter related to the City's response to your request. The Act allows you· 30 business 
days from the date you receive this notice to request a review by writing to: Office of the 
Information & Privacy Commissioner, info@oipc.bc.ca or by phoning 250-387-5629. 

If you request a review, please provide the Commissioner's office with: 1) the request 
number assigned to your request (#04- 1 000-20-2017 -050); 2) a copy of this letter; 3) a copy 

· of your original request for information sent to the City of Vancouver; and 4) detailed 
reasons or grounds on which you are seeking the review. 

Please do not hesitate to contact the Freedom of Information Office at foi@vancouver.ca if 
you have any questions. 

City Hall 453 West 12th Avenue Vancouver BC VSY 1V4 vancouver.ca 
City Clerk's Department tel: 604.873.7276 fax: 604.873.7419 



Yours truly, 

Ba~ Fraassen, BA 
Director, Access to Information 
Barbara. vanfraassen@vancouver. ca 
453 W. 12th Avenue Vancouver BC V5Y 1V4 
Phone: 604 .873.7999 
Fax: 604.873.7419 

Encl. (CD) 

:kt 
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From: "Community Gardens" <Community.Gardens@vancouver.ca>
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 3/11/2016 10:35:40 AM
Subject: Arbutus Corridor Mailing List

Can communitygardens@vancouver.ca please be added to the Arbutus Corridor Mailing list?

Thanks!

Sara

Sara Orchard, BCSLA Intern

Green Streets Coordinator
Street Activities Branch | Engineering Services
City of Vancouver
tel. 604-873-7204 | http://vancouver.ca/greenstreets
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From: 
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 3/26/2016 1:21:13 PM
Subject: Arbutus corridor planters

Hi - I live next to the Arbutus railway track and via a recent city mailout, understand that it will take at 
least several years for the city to implement its development plan for the greenway. I am wondering 
if it would be possible to set up some vegetable planters next to the tracks in the interim, as we have 
done in the past? Obviously, it would only be at most for a few seasons, but it would seem like a 
wasted opportunity otherwise.

Thanks
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From: "Pop, Radu \(Brad\)" <Radu.Pop@vancouver.ca>
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 3/13/2016 5:28:07 PM
Subject: Feedback

Hi Project Team!

Just finished Pop Up City Hall at the Celtic fest today on Granville a disabled citizen wanted to have me pass along 
the feedback to make sure when the project is designed there is accessibility consultation, especially for the Street 
Car proposal.

He says the old False Creek Street Car wasn’t the best for accessibility and really wants to let the city know he and 
many others would appreciate it if we took this into account for the new project.

Regards,

Radu (Brad) Pop
Citizen Service Representative / Duty Supervisor / Pop Up City Hall 
City of Vancouver, 311 Contact Centre 
Phone: (604) 873-7000
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From: "Corporate Info"
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 3/18/2016 9:26:38 AM
Subject: FW: Ask a question : arbutas corridor

----- Original Message -----
From:info@vancouver.ca
Sent:2016-03-18 01:47:05.0
To:info@vancouver.ca
Subject:Ask a question : arbutas corridor 

[q1.0] Part 1: Your message | I want to:
Ask a question
[q1.1] Part 1: Your message | About:
arbutas corridor
[q1.2] Part 1: Your message | Share details:
hello,

I have a suggestion for use for the Arbutus corridor. Is city hall accepting suggestions now and 
where do we submit them too.

Thanks
[photo]
Upload a photo of the issue or service: (Optional)

[q2.0] Part 2: About you | Name:

[q2.1] Part 2: About you | Email:

[q2.2] Part 2: About you | Phone:

[q2.3] Part 2: About you | Address:
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From: 
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 3/11/2016 10:32:55 AM
Subject: I am interested in any info re the Greenway

Sent from my iPad
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From: 
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 3/22/2016 7:30:32 PM
Subject: light rail train idea

I think the plan to add a light rail/ train transit along the corridor is both wasteful and dangerous. It is 
wasteful because there already is transit service along that route. It is the #16 29th Ave./Arbutus bus service. 
Adding a transit train is wasting money on something that is already there and if it is inadequate, money is 
better spent upgrading it than adding a whole new transit service. It is potentially dangerous since the train 
would be running close to pedestrians and cyclists where an accident can happen. Trains can not stop as 
quickly as buses or other vehicles with tires because the steel wheels have to slide on steel rails. Steel on 
steel has very low friction. Then there is the problem of road crossings with cars and the threat of vandalism. 
I would expect in some rare instant someone would put something on the rails or inside the rail gaps in the 
ground to disrupt train movement.
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From: 
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 3/13/2016 1:10:47 PM
Subject: Please No Rail

Our property borders the right of way in Marpole and we would certainly prefer no rail traffic.

We are extremely happy, however, that the City purchased the land. We are very excited about the 
possibility of a low grade route for running and cycling all the way to False Creek. Wow. Spectacular.

Thank you.
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From: "311 Operations" <311.Operations@vancouver.ca>
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 4/15/2016 7:40:19 PM
Subject: Citizen Feedback-101007588172

Hello,

311 has received the following feedback from a citizen.

Regards,
Joanne
311 Operations

Citizen Feedback

Case number: 101007588172 Case created: 2016-04-15, 03:40:00 PM

Incident Location

Address:  , , 
Address2:

Location name:

Contact Details

Name: Lewis, Joanne
Address: , 
Address2:
Phone: Email:
Alt. Phone: Preferred contact method: Either

Request Details

1. Describe details (who, what, where, when, why): Citizen provided feedback in regards to a tweet from 
the city. It referred to a video of the Arbutus 
Corridor. Citizens tweet as follows.

@CityofVancouver looks great! Thanks 2 
@MayorGregor for fighting hard to get our gardens 
back! When can we start planting again...do u know?

2. Do you want to be contacted? Yes

3. Type of feedback: Compliment

4. Feedback regarding: City Department

5. Department: Mayor & Council

6. Division or Branch Name: Mayor and Council, Arbutus Corridor

Additional Details

Map and Photo

- no picture -

EN
FYA to:
FYI to:
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From: 
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 4/14/2016 12:47:49 PM
Subject: Community gardens along arbutus corridor in false creek

Good afternoon,

My family and I are among the many residents who live along the arbutus corridor. We live at 
(by Granville Island) and used to have gardens along the lower and upper train tracks. 

Now that the City of Vancouver owns this land, are we able to rebuild the gardens? I am interested 
in speaking with someone about the possibility of organizing and maintaining gardens along the 
lower track in particular, mainly for residents of  as the surrounding buildings. 

Kind Regards,
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From: "Pavone, Connie" <connie.pavone@vancouver.ca>
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 5/17/2016 5:01:13 PM
Subject: FW: Arbutus Corridor Planning and Development

Hello,
Would it be possible for someone to address this writer’s concerns on our behalf?  Thanks.

Connie Pavone 
Executive Assistant to the Mayor’s Chief of Staff
Mayor’s Office  /  City of Vancouver
t. 604-873-7624
connie.pavone@vancouver.ca

From:
Sent: Tuesday, April 19, 2016 3:02 PM
Subject: Arbutus Corridor Planning and Development

Dear Mayor Robertson:
I'm writing you on behalf of SPEC (Society for the Preservation of Environmental Conservation),
which has been instrumental for some 40 years here in Vancouver for its implementation
and participation in bettering civic affairs and projects.
First, we are delighted that the City finally has obtained ownership of the former CPR
transportation corridor (the "Arbutus Corridor") and plans over the next few years to
develop the route for use by all our residents. SPEC wishes to assist the City in
its efforts in ways considered to be mutually beneficial.
We wonder if persons at the City's administration (yourself; Councillors; staff) are aware
that in 2005 SPEC held a very successful design contest, open to all concerned residents
of Vancouver, seeking ideas of the best way to redevelop the rail corridor for use by the
general public. The results of that contest were presented to the public in the form of poster
presentations held at the Emily Carr gallery on Granville Island. (Obviously, we anticipated
the final acquisition of the corridor by the City some 10 years in advance!)
SPEC has retained copies of the presentations made in 2005, which we wish to share with
City officials, and in turn receive from them information on how the development planning
has been set up and how it is intended to evolve in future.
I have asked, by two voice mail messages, one of the City's senior management staff, who
has been identified as being involved in the planning for the corridor, for
a meeting to discuss our interests about the corridor. That person has not responded to
my messages.
Therefore, belatedly I'm now following my late mother's advice ("always go directly to the top")
and asking you to provide me with the name, position and telephone number of the staff person
(or otherwise) whom I might contact in order to get a discussion underway about SPEC's potential
involvement in the design and development of the Arbutus Corridor.
Thank you for your assistance.
We look forward to having the opportunity to work positively with the City on this project.

Vancouver, BC V6J 5J1
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From: "Ronja Kieffer" <ronja.kieffer@sharemen.de>
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 4/11/2016 11:59:13 PM
Subject: Picture request

Dear Sir or Madam,

I am a writer for the German online magazine www.ecowoman.de which covers eco-lifestyle topics and would like to 
report on Vancouver’s Arbutus Greenway. Could you therefore send me some pictures to go with the article? Of 
course we will give you photo credit. Thank you very much in advance.

Kind regards from Germany

Ronja Kieffer
Redaktion

sharemen media GmbH
Tel. +49 (0)6131 5539440 
Breite Straße 3a - 55124 Mainz
ronja.kieffer@sharemen.de

www.ecowoman.de
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From  
To  "Guilbault  Lynn" <lynn guilbault@vancouver.ca>

Date  4/26/2016 10:45 39 AM
Subject  RE: Thank You  Kerrisdale Community Centre Presentation

Hi Lynn, great to hear form you. The contact information you see below is the best way to get hold of me. As I said below, I will be more than happy to introduce you to the appropriate person at York House and the Arbutus Club so that we can set up a 
public discussion. Best Regards, Nigel

From: Guilbault, Lynn [mailto:Lynn.Guilbault@vancouver.ca] 
Sent: Tuesday  April 26  2016 9:12 AM
To:
Subject: FW: Thank You, Kerrisdale Community Centre Presentation 

Dear

Thank you for taking an interest in the Arbutus Greenway and finding some great opportunities to let people know about this project. We are currently setting up an Arbutus Greenway Project Office with dedicated staff to develop a process to plan the future 
design of this corridor and find ways to encourage public participation and feedback throughout this process. Once this team is on board and has a better idea as to timelines and opportunities for participation, the Arbutus Club and York House School would be 
excellent places to include as part of our outreach. I anticipate that the Project Office would be up and running in early June, so their outreach would likely start later that month or in the fall.

I am compiling a list of organizations for the upcoming Project Office to include in their initial outreach and will add these two organizations. Please let me know if you would prefer to be contacted at the information provided below or at an alternate 
address. We look forward to engaging the community on this exciting project.

Best regards

Lynn

Lynn Guilbault RPP MCIP
Senior Team Lead Public Engagement 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
Transportation Planning Branch | City of Vancouver
507 West Broadway  Vancouver BC V5Z OB4 
Tel: 604 871 6437
lynn.guilbault@vancouver.ca

Begin forwarded message

From:
Date: A
To: "Dobrovolny, Jerry" <jerry.dobrovolny@vancouver.ca>
Cc: "LaClaire, Lon" <lon.laclaire@vancouver.ca>
Subject: Re: Thank You, Kerrisdale Community Centre Presentation 

Thanks Jerry.
If the staff that are responsible for articulating the vision are interested I can arrange to have the school host an event. The all girls school ranges from Grade 

1 thru to Grade 12.  which would be very interested to hear your thoughts. Again, I would be happy to set up a meeting when you feel the time is right.

Regards,

On Apr 23, 2016, at 10 16 AM, Dobrovolny, Jerry <jerry.dobrovolny@vancouver.ca> wrote

Hi

Of course I remember you. Thanks for coming out to the meeting and please stay involved in this process over the next year. We'll have have some sessions that may also be of interest to and it would be great to get 
them involved as well. They are our long term users! We're just forming the staff team to work on this incredible project and we will rely on citizens like you to help us get to an amazing result. I've copied Lon our Director of 
Transportation who will be leading this effort.

Thanks again.

Jerry

Sent from my iPhone

On Apr 22, 2016, at 1 09 PM wrote

Jerry, I attended your recent talk at the Kerrisdale Community Centre. You likely won't remember (you were asked a lot of questions) but I commented about the High Line in Manhattan and asked about how the city gets 
its inspiration when considering what to build within the Arbutus Greenway. 

I just wanted to send a quick note thanking you for your incredible patience and thoughtfulness. I have never been to a public meeting and it was obvious that a great many people come with hopes, dreams 
and fears. I thought you articulated the vision very well. I have lived in Vancouver for 20 years and I have never been more excited about this city. and the likelihood of them commuting to 
work in something other than a car is very high. The work you do makes everyday life safer for all of us and brings us together as a community. 

Keep up the great work and thank you!

Regards, 
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From: "311 Operations" <311.Operations@vancouver.ca>
To: "Active Transportation 311" <ActiveTransportation.311@vancouver.ca>

Date: 5/3/2016 2:55:23 PM
Subject: Citizen Feedback-101007670019

Hello,

We received the following feedback.

Thank you

Fernando
3-1-1 Contact Center

Citizen Feedback

Case number: 101007670019 Case created: 2016-05-03, 12:20:00 PM

Incident Location

Address:  , , 
Address2:
Location name:

Contact Details

Name: Email_
Address: , 
Address2:
Phone: Email:
Alt. Phone: Preferred contact method: Either

Request Details

1. Describe details (who, what, where, when, 
why):

Via email: "As a person who lives in 
Vancouver (kits) I find it very lax the way 
that bikers are dealt with. I do not like it 
how all of these roads are being turned into 
only bikes, or only one way it makes it 
almost impossible to get around and is 
clogging up our city. The bikers do not 
follow the rules of the road. They speed, 
run stop signs, ride on the side walk, and 
ride most of the time without helmets, and 
me and my dog have almost been hit on 
numerous occasions. I do not agree with the 
idea to turn the train tracks into a bike path. 
To be brutally honest I think the idea is 
stupid. As a person with a dog I think I 
speak for the entire dog community of kits 
when I say that is our path. The only way we 
can get away from bikes (and as my dog 
hates bikes and tries to attack them you can 
see why this is important). You walk down 
that path any day, any time and you'll see 

Page 1

3/13/2017

s.22(1)

s.22(1)



hundreds of dogs and people walking every 
day. I also think that bikes are way too 
cocky as they can be because this city lets 
with get away with anything and 
everything! I think it should be like it is in 
Switzerland. They should have insurance. If 
they want to ride on the roads they should 
help to maintain them. And I cannot believe 
how many bikers ride on the side walk 
without a helmet and get away with it, they 
should be getting tickets but they know they 
won't get a ticket so they do whatever they 
want. Speeding down the roads, not paying 
attention to speed limits. This is getting 
ridiculous. Please note that I am a young 
person living in this city with not much 
time on my hands so the fact that I took the 
time out my day to write this note should 
give you an idea of how out of hand this is 
getting, and I’m sure if you talk to other 
people who don't ride bikes would agree 
with me. You need to get this stuff under 
control, control the bikers and stop putting 
in bike lanes and give them tickets for 
disobeying the ways that is why the laws are 
in place!"

2. Do you want to be contacted? Yes
3. Type of feedback: Complaint
4. Feedback regarding: City Department
5. Department: Engineering Services
6. Division or Branch Name: Active Transportation, Arbutus Greenway 

Project, and VPD

Additional Details

Map and Photo

- no picture -

Page 2

3/13/2017









From: "Flatt, David" <David.Flatt@vancouver.ca>
To: "Neufeld, Lindsay" <Lindsay.Neufeld@vancouver.ca>

Date: 5/10/2016 9:59:02 AM
Subject: RE: Hansen 955523

Thanks

From: Neufeld, Lindsay 
Sent: Tuesday, May 10, 2016 9:57 AM
To: Flatt, David
Subject: RE: Hansen 955523

Hi David,

I spoke with briefly this morning and let him know the Arbutus Greenway project office will look at this issue once they’re up and running, so you can close 
the case.

Cheers,
Lindsay

From: Flatt, David 
Sent: Tuesday, May 10, 2016 9:49 AM
To: Neufeld, Lindsay
Subject: RE: Hansen 955523

Hi Lindsay – I need to close this Hansen case. Am I to call this citizen back?

Thanks,
David

From: Neufeld, Lindsay 
Sent: Monday, May 09, 2016 10:30 AM
To: Slazyk, Mathew
Cc: Flatt, David
Subject: RE: Hansen 955523

Hi Mathew and David,

Thanks for forwarding. This is certainly something that the Arbutus Greenway team will consider in a systematic way once the project office is up and running. I 
would defer any detailed response until that time.

Cheers,
Lindsay

From: Slazyk, Mathew 
Sent: Monday, May 09, 2016 9:47 AM
To: Neufeld, Lindsay
Cc: Flatt, David
Subject: FW: Hansen 955523

From: Flatt, David 
Sent: Monday, May 09, 2016 9:36 AM
To: Slazyk, Mathew
Subject: Hansen 955523

Hi Mathew,

A resident of  is requesting removal of the Stop sign on the north side of 13th Ave. expressing a need for more on street parking, citing that the 
trains no longer run. 

There are paths indicating that pedestrians are using this location to cross 13th Ave.

Is your group handling these kinds of questions from the public? 

Thanks,

David Flatt
Engineering Assistant III

Traffic & Data Management Branch

City of Vancouver

604-829-2028
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From: "Markianna Jones" <markianna@drinkelectric.ca>
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 5/6/2016 2:53:31 PM
Subject: Solar Cafe Inquiring about Retail Space

Hi There,

I'm interested in opening my business on or near the greenway. We will be opening a solar powered cafe, 
off the grid electrically.

I'm curious to know if there is opportunity for something that would suit our requirements, or if we could 
work together to make Vancouver the first city to have an off-grid solar powered cafe in an urban setting!

Looking forward to hearing from you.

Best,
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From: "Patterson, Dawn" <dawn.patterson@vancouver.ca>
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 6/23/2016 10:15:02 AM
Subject: 2800 blk Arbutus St

Hi,

This inquiry came to Engineering Client Services. We do not have record of any TSZ permits in this location. Does 
this inquiry relate to work being done for the Arbutus Greenway?

21-Jun  - why are there Temporary no stopping 
signs in front of my property along Arbutus?

22-Ju

Sincerely,

Dawn Patterson

Permit & License Clerk
Engineering Projects Branch, Development Services
5th Flr, 507 W Broadway
Vancouver, BC V5Z 0B4
Phone: 604.673.8062
Fax: 604.873.7255

WARNING: This e-mail transmission, and any documents, files or previous e-mails attached to it, may contain 
confidential and/or proprietary information. If you are not the intended recipient or the person responsible for 
delivering it to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or use of any 
of the information contained in or attached to this transmission is STRICTLY PROHIBITED. Correspondence with any 
government body is subject to disclosure under the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act. If you have 
received this transmission in error, please immediately notify the sender by telephone at 604.673.8062 and destroy 
the original transmission and its attachments without reading them.
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From: SandiMunro <sandimunro@coriolis.ca>
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 6/8/2016 4:13:40 PM
Subject: Best timing for conversations with large adjacent land owners?

Hello,
I’m interested to know when you expect to be in a position to engage in conversations regarding potential 
development opportunities and other planning issues along the Greenway, particularly with existing owners of large 
adjacent sites.
Thanks and best regards,

Sandi Munro
Coriolis Consulting Corp.
1505-1130 West Pender Street
Vancouver, BC V6E 4A4

Tel: 604.682.9714 | Fax: 604.682.4193 | www.coriolis.ca
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From: 
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 6/15/2016 1:56:34 PM
Subject: City Property with overgrown grass/weeds

On May 18, 2016 I contacted the City regarding the overgrown grass along the Arbutus corridor which happens to be across from my home. I 
mentioned that not only
was the property not kept but that garbage was being dumped there as well. I was told that Arbutus corridor was the responsibility of CPR and 
that I was to contact
them with my concerns even though the City now owned the property. I did contact CPR and they replied to my voice mail on May 19, 2016. The
message that they left indicated that the City was responsible for the property as they were now the owners. I have saved this voice mail for your 
review should you
like to hear it.

The onus should be on the City to sort out whose responsibility it is to maintain this property and have it maintained. Also, it was very 
disappointing however, not unexpected
that both the City and CPR would point the finger at each other. Bottom line is that this property needs to be maintained as the grass is more than 
4 feet high and garbage
has been dumped in it. See attached photos.

The City issues “ORDERS” to property owners whose property is not maintained with the threat of a $3000.00 bill to have a contractor
come and clean up the property. How hypocritical can the City be??? 

I would appreciate a prompt reply with what the City intends to do with their property.

Best,

P.S. if this email has been sent to the wrong department please be so kind as to forward it to the appropriate City contact.
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1. Describe details (who, what, where, 
when, why):

311 received the following email feedback:

"I applaud the decision by City of Vancouver to utilize the Arbutus 
trainline for cycling. Lets push it further. Lets see if we can catch 
up with Germany in this regard.

Please see this article in the Guardian today
https://www.theguardian.com/cities/2016/jun/30/intercity-cycle-
highways-revolutionise-daily-commute"

2. Do you want to be contacted? No
3. Type of feedback: Compliment
4. Feedback regarding: City Department
5. Department: Engineering Services
6. Division or Branch Name: Active Transportation / Greenways

Additional Details

Map and Photo

- no picture -
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From: "Slazyk, Mathew" <Mathew.Slazyk@vancouver.ca>
To: "Neufeld, Lindsay" <lindsay.neufeld@vancouver.ca>

Date: 6/8/2016 7:55:30 PM
Subject: FW: following up on Arbutus corridor proposal

Attachments: Arbutus greenway proposal in PDF.pdf

Hi Lindsay,

Can you please send our standard response to the resident that we are currently hiring a team and will pass his 
proposal along to the team once hired. 

Thanks,
Matt

Sent from a mobile device. 

-----Original Message----- 
From:
Received:Wednesday, 08 Jun 2016, 7:44PM
To: Slazyk, Mathew [Mathew.Slazyk@vancouver.ca]
Subject: following up on Arbutus corridor proposal

Hi Mathew,

I believe Bill Aujla forwarded my email and proposal to you last week. Just wondering if you had a chance to take a look at 
it and if you would care to share any thoughts. I will re-attach the PDF file just in case it got lost in the forwarding.

Thanks,

Vancouver
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Arbutus Greenway Proposal

Assumptions:
Continuous greenway path from False Creek to Fraser River
Additional park space where available, particularly where abutting existing parks
Abandon option for future mass transit use along this low-density, low-traffic corridor in favour of 
what is needed more urgently: housing, laterally-oriented on shallow lots

Shared path specifications:
Four meters (13 feet) minimum width, wider where available, unseparated but signed:

Definitions:
“Enhanced pathway”: where suitable, widen pathway, add benches, trees, water fountains
“Lateral social housing”: Building lots 20 feet deep by approximately 72 feet wide, abutting 6th 
Avenue, front doors on pathway, building footprints approximately 17x60. Constructed as 3-floor 
wood-frame walk-ups, each floor roughly 16x59, four private bedrooms, two on each side of a 
common living area with full kitchen, dining, and living areas, and one bathroom for every 2 
bedrooms, adaptable for family occupancy as well. Assuming 4 occupants per floor, and 12-
persons per building, separated by approximately 12 feet of green space, could provide housing 
for up to 216 people, less any live-in staff.
“Lateral market housing”:  Building lots 20 feet deep by approximately 62 feet wide, sold by city 
to individuals only (not developers), abutting East Boulevard, front doors on pathway. House 
footprints 15 feet x 42 feet, three stories, approximately 1700 square feet of interior living space. 
(One or two floors could become a rental units.) Houses abut on one side (with firewalls), each 
with side yards (each 20x20) abutting on other side. Walkway separation at every block where 
no cross-streets. 138 total market-priced houses, as specified below.

Specific uses from north to south. (Path is assumed throughout and not mentioned unless 
there is a variance.

1st to 5th Avenue:
Let CPR exercise its option on this for commercial development, which (if I understand the 
agreement) means CPR no longer shares in any development profits by the City along the rest 
of the corridor. 2nd choice: try to connect to False Creek path, perhaps along old Molson rail 
spur, then beneath Burrard Bridge (I don’t know the boundaries of the Molson property or the 
First Nations Reserve.)
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Along 6th Avenue, Pine to Maple:
Lateral social housing
Estimated 6 buildings per block x 3 blocks, potential for 216 total residents, less any live-in staff
Ownership maintained by City, so nothing owed to CPR

Maple curving to 7th:
Enhanced pathway merges with Delamont Park at Arbutus and 7th

7th to 16th:
Enhanced pathway

Along East Boulevard, 16th to 23rd (King Edward):
Lateral market housing
Estimated 28 houses

King Edward to 36th:
Enhanced pathway merges with Quilchena Park from 29th to 33rd

Along East Boulevard, 36th to 39th:
Lateral market housing
Estimated 12 houses

Along East Boulevard, 39th to 43rd:
Enhanced pathway and 4 Kerrisdale park blocks

Along East Boulevard, 43rd to 49th:
Lateral market housing
Wide enough for 20 foot building lots and still leave large trees intact?
Estimated 24 houses

Along East Boulevard, 49th to 57th:
Lateral market housing
Estimated 32 houses

Along West Boulevard, 57th to 60th:
Lateral market housing
Estimated 12 houses

Along East Boulevard, 60th to 64th:
Lateral market housing
Estimated 16 houses

64th - 66th:
Enhanced pathway merges with Riverview Park

Along East Boulevard, 66th to 68th:
Lateral market housing
Estimated 8 houses
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Along East Boulevard, laneway between 68th and 69th, to 70th:
Lateral market housing
Estimated 6 houses

South of 70th Avenue:
Attempt to tie pathway into a Southwest Marine/Kent/Fraser Riverway. If not, consider selling as 
commercial land.

Note:
I would favour an auction of the 138 market house lots, in which only current Vancouver 
residents could participate, one sale per verified existing Vancouver address, no corporations or 
developers permitted. If the average price was $350,000 (and I assume it would be higher), 
25% of that $48,300,000 would go to the city (75% would go to CP unless their option is 
exercised on 1st to 5th). That $12,000,000 should more than cover the cost of constructing the 
three blocks of social housing.
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From: 
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 6/25/2016 3:38:31 PM
Subject: Greenway surfaces

Hi,

I absolutely love the initiative and leadership shown by the council to develop the greenway. It wwill 
be such an asset to this great city.

It would be fantastic if the greenway could accommodate walkers / runners with a gravel path as well 
as the planned pavement for cyclists. Something similar to the surfaces along Jericho Beach and 
Spanish Banks beaches would increase the run traffic along the greenway significantly!

Regards,
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From: "311 Operations" <311.Operations@vancouver.ca>
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 6/6/2016 2:36:33 PM
Subject: Hot Topic-101007859190

Hello, 
The following is a Citizen Feedback Case that was created by 
the 311 Contact Centre. Please do not hesitate to contact us 
if you have any questions or concerns.
Joan / 311 Contact Centre

Hot Topic

Case number: 101007859190 Case created: 2016-06-06, 01:38:00 PM

Incident Location

Address: INTERSECTION ARBUTUS ST, Vancouver, 
Address2: W 6TH AV
Location name:

Contact Details

Name:
Address: , 
Address2:
Phone: Email:
Alt. Phone: Preferred contact method: Phone

Request Details

1. Topic: Arbutus Corridor construction
2. Type of feedback: Complaint
3. Provide details: Citizen would like to know some more 

information regarding the CP rail tracks 
being worked on currently. He wants to know 
where the work is starting from (which end). 
When it may be completed by. How long the 
construction noise will go on for in his 
particular neighbourhood. Please call
back.

4. (Don't ask just record - Did caller indicate they want a call 
back?)

Yes

Additional Details

Map and Photo

- no picture -
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From: "311 Operations" <311.Operations@vancouver.ca>
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 6/11/2016 1:09:10 PM
Subject: Hot Topic-101007882047

Kind regards,
Judith
311 Supervisor

Hot Topic

Case number: 101007882047 Case created: 2016-06-09, 01:51:00 PM

Incident Location

Address: INTERSECTION W 17TH AV, Vancouver, 

Address2: YUKON ST

ocation name:

Contact Details

Name:

Address: VANCOUVER, V5Y 2N9

Address2:

Phone: Email:

Alt. Phone: Preferred contact method: Either

Request Details

1. Topic: Arbutus Corridor construction

2. Type of feedback: Complaint

3. Provide details: - The closure of Yukon at 17th is definitely not up to standard.

Official detour is a diversion to Columbia where there is no traffic

signal. Alternate is detour to Cambie which is worse. Both 

detours are

inconvenient and unsafe.

I noticed that the west sidewalk through the construction zone is 

open but

not easily accessible by bike. I noticed further that the new 

dropdown for

the sidewalk on the west side is complete. What would be super 

great is if

the fencing around the dropdown be removed and that the 

sidewalk be made

available for cycling. Signs indicating that cycling on sidewalk is 

allowed

provided that cyclists yield to pedestrians would easily resolve 

this issue.

4. (Don't ask just record - Did caller indicate they want a call back?) No

Additional Details

Map and Photo

- no picture -
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From: "311 Operations" <311.Operations@vancouver.ca>
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 6/11/2016 1:07:19 PM
Subject: Hot Topic-101007882065

Kind regards,
Judith
311 Supervisor

Hot Topic

Case number: 101007882065 Case created: 2016-06-09, 01:52:00 PM

Incident Location

Address: INTERSECTION W 17TH AV, Vancouver, 
Address2: YUKON ST
Location name:

Contact Details

Name:
Address:  VANCOUVER, V5Y 2N9
Address2:
Phone: Email:
Alt. Phone: Preferred contact method: Either

Request Details

1. Topic: Arbutus Corridor construction
2. Type of feedback: Compliment
3. Provide details: Received via email. Great news re 

Arbutus Corridor

- Love the new Beatty bike lanes - good 
work on those!

- I have been consistently impressed by 
cycling component of
transportation management plans in 
construction zones. These usually exceed
my expectations.

4. (Don't ask just record - Did caller indicate they want a call 
back?)

No

Additional Details

Map and Photo

- no picture -
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From: "Neill, Catherine" <Catherine.Neill@vancouver.ca>
To: "Guilbault, Lynn" <Lynn.Guilbault@vancouver.ca>

Date: 6/8/2016 9:13:16 AM
Subject: Planning Question - Arbutus Corridor

Hi Lynn,

I had a call on the Planning Information Line for some information about the Arbutus Corridor and I thought you 
might be the best person to connect with them. When you get a chance can you please call the following person 
back?

In case we get any further calls about this project do we have any particular message that we are giving to the 
public at this point?

Thank you,

Catherine Neill, M.Plan
Planning Analyst
Cambie Corridor – South Planning Division
City of Vancouver
t. 604.873.7053 l e. catherine.neill@vancouver.ca
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From: 
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 6/6/2016 10:20:52 AM
Subject: RE: Arbutus Greenway - maple street

Thank you for your email. We look forward to taking part in the consultation process, and we have now signed up for the updates as recommended.

Kind Regards,
Hollis 

Direct:
Fax:
Email:

From: Arbutus Greenway [mailto:arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca] 
Sent: Monday  June 06, 2016 10:19 AM
To:
Sub RE: Arbutus Greenway - maple street

Hello

Thank you for your email. No decisions have been made regarding the design of the Arbutus Greenway. We are currently setting up a Project Office with dedicated 
staff to develop a process for planning the future design of the corridor. Their outreach to the public for participation in this process will likely begin in the fall. 
Signing up for email updates at vancouver.ca/arbutus-greenway is the best way to ensure that you receive notification about opportunities to get involved.

You may see activity along the corridor in the coming weeks as CP begins removal of the train rails, ties, and rail bed materials. Prior to reopening each segment of 
the corridor, the city will also complete some grading work which will allow the public to continue enjoying the pathways until the Greenway is designed and 
constructed.

Sincerely,

Transportation Planning Branch
City of Vancouver

From:
Sent: Sunday, June 05, 2016 11:12 AM
To: Arbutus Greenway
Subject: Arbutus Greenway - maple street

Hello,

I am writing to obtain some information on the consultation process for the Greenway, specifically in the maple street block.

Further, if decisions have been made with respect to paving this area can you please advise. I would like to strongly urge the city to consider keeping this area in its 
natural unpaved state, akin to the mixed use paths in Pacific spirit park. The only "consultation" I have heard of was an informal pop up information tent in March, 
which I didn't hear about until after the fact.

Can you please confirm if any decisions have been made with respect to paving this area. Further can you please let me know when consultation with the 
community was held and when further consultations are scheduled.

Thank you,
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From: "311 Operations" <311.Operations@vancouver.ca>
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 6/22/2016 12:13:35 PM
Subject: RE: Citizen Feedback-101007931145

Thank you very much!

Joan/311

From: Arbutus Greenway 
Sent: Wednesday, June 22, 2016 11:37 AM
To: 311 Operations
Subject: RE: Citizen Feedback-101007931145

Hi there,

We’ve been in touch with this person – you can close the case.

Cheers,

Lindsay

From: 311 Operations 
Sent: Friday, June 17, 2016 4:17 PM
To: Arbutus Greenway
Subject: Citizen Feedback-101007931145

Good afternoon,

Please see the below feedback received by 311. Thanks!

Geoff
88822

Citizen Feedback

Case number: 101007931145 Case created: 2016-06-17, 03:27:00 PM

Incident Location

Address: , , 
Address2:
Location name:

Contact Details

Name: ROBSON, MATTHEW (Mr)
Address:  VANCOUVER, V5Y 3X2
Address2:
Phone: Email:
Alt. Phone: Preferred contact method: Either
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Request Details

1. Describe details (who, what, where, when, why): Received via email:

To Whom It May Concern,

My name is Matthew Robson and I am a 
volunteer with the West Coast Railway 
Association. I have been a resident of 
Vancouver my entire life growing up beside 
the Arbutus Corridor. I've noticed that work 
has commenced on dismantling the railway. 
Since I am apart of an organization that 
believes in "Preserving British Columbia's 
Railway Heritage" I am contacting you on 
behalf of the WCRA on preserving an item 
from the Arbutus Corridor Railway.

There are two "Dwarf Signals" which are 
unique to the Arbutus Corridor located near 
Broadway. Typically branch lines such as the 
Arbutus Line don't use these signals, but this 
is a unique exception. We would love to 
save them and restore them as I can only 
imagine construction crews would destroy 
the signals and throw them in a garbage bin.

I have already inspected the signals myself, 
and the work required to remove them is 
very little. Only four bolts need to be 
removed and the signals can be saved. I can 
personally remove them myself as to not 
take any of the city's time. I work for the 

so I have all personal 
protective equipment necessary.

I believe time is of the essence as work 
seems to be progressing quickly on removing 
the railway, so if you could let us know it 
would be great appreciated. I have included 
Chief Mechanical Officer of the WCRA 
Robert Mac Beth and WCRA board member 
Christian Vazzaz in this message.

Sincerely,

Matthew Robson

2. Do you want to be contacted? Yes
3. Type of feedback: Opinion
4. Feedback regarding: City Department
5. Department: Planning & Development Services
6. Division or Branch Name: Arbutus Corridor

Additional Details

Map and Photo

- no picture -
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From: "Bicycle Hotline" <Bicycle.Hotline@vancouver.ca>
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 6/23/2016 1:58:40 PM
Subject: Re: FW: Kent and Ash - Dangerous Bike Crossing

Hi there,

Can you please respond to regarding his Arbutus Greenway concern.

If you are unable to assist with the citizen's request, please reply to: info@vancouver.ca or contact us at 84311.

Regards,

Cassie
City of Vancouver
3-1-1 Contact Centre

----- Original Message -----
From:  connie.pavone@vancouver.ca
Sent:  2016-06-23 12:35:08.0
To:  Bicycle.Hotline@vancouver.ca
Subject:  FW: Kent and Ash - Dangerous Bike Crossing

Hello,
I am forwarding this message to your attention for a response to the writer.  Thanks.

Connie Pavone
Executive Assistant to the Mayor's Chief of Staff
Mayor's Office  /  City of Vancouver
t. 604-873-7624
connie.pavone@vancouver.ca

Dear Mayor (and fellow cyclist):

The intersection of Kent and Ash, which is the interface to the Canada Line pedestrian/bike bridge has become very dangerous for 
cyclists.

A longer term project would be to prioritize the removal of the rails in the area and make an off road pathway to the 4 way stop at 
Heather.  At the open house relating to this crossing several years ago, I was told that there would be an off road route to Heather but 
that has not materialized.  Traffic volumes are much higher now.  Perhaps the removal of the rails on the Arbutus Greenway could 
start here?

It is rarely possible for me to turn left onto Kent heading west after coming off the Canada Line Bridge.  I now have to cross the cross-
walk, head north on Ash, turn left into a parking lot and and go through it to turn right on to Kent heading west when it is safe.

At the cross walk, many cars do not stop for bikes. Even if East bound cars stop, I then have to deal with cars turning left from Ash 
across the cross-walk to head East on Kent and West bound cars that sometimes go full speed through the cross-walk with me in it.
One day a Westbound car raced up to me in the crosswalk (the road was clear when I entered it) and then screeched to a stop 
angrily right in front of me

I have saved a number of videos that I would also be happy to provide to show that the traffic volumes are consistent on a variety of 
days.

Please take action before someone is seriously hurt or killed.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

________________________________________________________________________

Cell:
Phone:
e-mail:
________________________________________________________________________
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From: "311 Operations" <311.Operations@vancouver.ca>
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

"Arroyo, Rodel" <rodel.arroyo@vancouver.ca>
Date: 6/21/2016 12:36:11 PM

Subject: Temporary no stopping signs on Arbutus from W 12th to W Broadway (case #7947387)

Good afternoon!

3-1-1 has received several inquiries/complaints regarding temporary no stopping signs along Arbutus St. from W 12th

Av to W Broadway.

There are no dates/times on the signs, no department listed, and no crew/equipment on site. There is no visible 
work being done here.

Could you please confirm if these signs are related to external utilities work (Rodel) or the Arbutus Greenway work?

Your guidance is greatly appreciated.

Thank you kindly!

Amanda Johnson
CSR I | 311 Contact Centre | City of Vancouver
Ph: 604.829.4312 Ext. 88636 | Email: amanda.johnson@vancouver.ca
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From: 
To: "Robertson, Gregor" <Gregor.Robertson@vancouver.ca>

"Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>
Date: 7/28/2016 4:14:56 PM

Subject: 6th. Ave. GREENWAY - Maple to Burrard

Dear Sirs or Madams: 

> Please THINK past a quick solution using an expensive, aesthetically sad, road-type ASPHALT covering on this valuable, 
flower, grass, bird, animal and people filled urban GREEN SPACE! 

YOU/WE need more time to find an economically, aesthetically appropriate solution to a lasting people-friendly area. 

IF YOU ARE ABSOLUTELY DESPERATE TO DO SOMETHING, PUT ONLY A THIN WALKWAY WHERE THE TRAIN 
TRACKS WERE.
LET THE REST OF THE AREA SPREAD ITS GREENERY TO THE WALKWAY!!!!!!! NEXT YEAR IS SOON ENOUGH TO 
DECIDE ON THE FINAL SOLUTION AFTER MORE CONSULTATION. 
AS WELL, WHY NOT USE SMALL OR LARGE CEMENT OR STONE BLOCK RATHER THAN ASPHALT. THIS HAS BEEN 
DONE ALL OVER EUROPE TO GREAT SUCCESS!!!!! 
IT HAS ALSO PROVIDED JOBS TO THOSE IN NEED OVER THE CENTURIES. IT WOULD PROVIDE ONLY A LOW 
BASIC WAGE, BUT MORE JOBS IS WHAT THE CITY NEEDS...

ATTENTION: 
After living for at  i would also state strongly that any BICYCLE use of this greenway between Maple 
and Burrard could enclose our 2 blocks in a BIKE NIGHTMARE!!!! 

You have given the bicycles a new lane on Burrard! You are also closing off part of W. 7th. for bicycle turns only, AND, ON 
TOP OF ALL THAT - CYPRESS ST. is an unpoliced/unchecked route for entitled, lawless, angry and dangerous bikers of 
many ages but mostly adult males who fly downhill so fast they are practically invisible. 

THEY DO NOT STOP AT THE STOP SIGNS. 

THEY SHOUT” WATCH OUT” WHEN SAILING PAST humans waiting to cross Cypress both at marked and unmarked 
corners OF 7th., 6th., 5th. etc. They KICK CARS AND SCREAM OBSCENITIES AT THE DRIVERS IF THEY FEEL THEY 
ARE IN THE WAY. ONE FEMALE BIKER TOLD ME THE STREET WAS FOR THE BIKES - NOT CARS!!!!!!!!!! 

SOME CHILD, pregnant woman OR OLD PERSON WILL BE HIT AND FATALLY INJURED ON CYPRESS IN THE NEAR 
FUTURE. 

THIS IS POOR CIVIC PLANNING. NO NEIGHBOURHOOD SHOULD HAVE THIS SITUATION OCCURRING 
ON 3 SIDES OF THE BLOCKS ON WHICH THEIR HOMES ARE BUILT!!!!!!

PLEASE DO AN INTENSIVE STUDY OF YOUR PLANS AND RECOGNIZE OUR PROBLEM. I realize you are out to create 
great comfort for the BIKES, but your PEOPLE in this residential area are suffering and afraid of an UGLY solution to the 
beautiful greenway AND are also afraid of
thoughtess, selfish riders! 

Sincerely and respectfully yours, 

Vancouver home owner for over a quarter of a century

Vancouver, V6J 3M5

P. S.Here is another example of bike rider behaviour in Kits/Van,.:  
The bikes SAIL past the pedestrians - with no warning bell - MERELY A SHOUT just as they skim past your shoulder. 
The people jump aside and exclaim. What if the people jumped into the path of the bikes rather than away? 
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From: "311 Operations" <311.Operations@vancouver.ca>
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 7/4/2016 8:17:58 PM
Subject: Citizen Feedback - 8022498

Hello,

Please review the following citizen feedback.

Regards,

Asha Sharda
3-1-1 Duty Supervisor

Citizen Feedback

Case number: 101008022498 Case created: 2016-07-04, 05:18:00 PM

Incident Location

Address:  , , 
Address2:

Location name:

Contact Details

Name:
Address: , 
Address2:
Phone: Email:
Alt. Phone: Preferred contact method: Either

Request Details

1. Describe details (who, what, where, when, why): Citizen wanted 311 to send feedback on his 
behalf surrounding the Arbutus Greenway. He 
feels that instead of removing the railway 
signals, that perhaps the city should just 
repurpose them as crosswalk signals. The 
aesthetic part of this would look neat, and the 
city could instead replace the red covers with 
yellow colors which would be unique. 

2. Do you want to be contacted? Yes
3. Type of feedback: Opinion
4. Feedback regarding: City Department
5. Department: Engineering Services
6. Division or Branch Name: arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca

Additional Details

Map and Photo

- no picture -
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From: "Anderson, Mike" <Mike.Anderson@vancouver.ca>
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 7/29/2016 12:19:25 PM
Subject: FW: A 'greenway' and asphalt do not mix

From:  
Sent: Friday, July 29, 2016 12:07 PM
To: Anderson, Mike
Cc: Robertson, Gregor
Subject: A 'greenway' and asphalt do not mix

Dear Mr. Anderson,

As a resident of West 6th Avenue between Maple and the junction with Arbutus, but more generally
as a denizen of Vancouver and supporter of your/our efforts to make the city a greener and more pedestrian
friendly place, I urge you to re-think the plan to pave the new Greenway with asphalt.

As well as a 'route' that cuts through the city in interesting ways, I hope you can appreciate that
this has been an open space for residents and notably for children to walk, relax, tend and enjoy gardens, 
and play safely. These are all things that most of us can agree a healthy city needs. 

Asphalt is not a fitting material, unpleasing, and not in keeping with the above. Although cycling
is to be encouraged, but so are walking and dawdling, and playing. In so far as asphalt encourages 
cyclists to go faster it would seem to work against our ideals. 

Yours sincerely,

,
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From: "Miller, Lesley" <Lesley.Miller@vancouver.ca>
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 3/7/2017 12:14:07 PM
Subject: FW: Comment on 6th ave corridor "country road"

From:
Sent: Monday, July 25, 2016 10:55 AM
To: Kauffmann, Otto
Cc: Fitzgerald, Megan
Subject: Fw: Comment on 6th ave corridor "country road"

Hello Mr. Kauffmann, and to the Greenstreets department, Engineering department, City 
Council, and to the Honourable Mayor Robertson.

I understand you will be discussing the paving of the 6th Ave. garden corridor and 
related areas. As a resident, and stakeholder, living beside the gardens, I’d like to add a few 
points to the discussion.

Right now the pathways are a paradise. My favourite activity on most evenings is 
reclining beside the pathway, amid the gardens. I also enjoy seeing the many people who 
love to walk along the dirt and gravel pathway, or use it for bicycling or dog-walking. When 
I first purchased my condominium this green space was a huge selling point for me. But one 
of the most important features of this path is the feel of the dirt and gravel under my feet as I 
walk along this “country path.” It reminds me of a happier time when a child could wander 
around the city. It reduces my stress. There are very few places left where nature can be 
experienced like this in the city—unspoiled by tarmac. Even for bicyclists this is paradise 
because of the dirt track. If you’ve ever cycled along such a track, you’ll know that it’s a 
wonderful feeling—far different from a hard asphalt surface. The cyclists who meander up 
and down this route receive a great joy of simply existing, and being one with their 
environment. I don’t know anywhere else in the middle of the city where you can do this. I 
don’t see any need for a temporary pathway to be built—it already exists.

So, by all means encourage more cyclists. But I fear that paving this beautiful vestige 
of country experience in the middle of the city will be a harder and less liveable step into the 
future, than one might think. 

Thank you for your attention,
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From: "Kauffmann, Otto" <otto.kauffmann@vancouver.ca>
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 8/2/2016 11:24:55 AM
Subject: FW: complaints from maple and arbutus community gardens

-----Original Message-----
From:  
Sent: Friday, July 29, 2016 10:49 AM
To: Kauffmann, Otto
Subject: complaints from maple and arbutus community gardens

Hi,
I received an email that we are to complain about the paved pathway, I do not agree with this group. 
This pathway allows, disabled people, older people who are not able to walk on uneven ground an 
opportunity to be on the path. Strollers too.

I understand this is a temporary measure pending long term planning over the next few years.

Perhaps long term asphalt is not the best, however short term I am ok with this.

Thank you,
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From: "Anderson, Mike" <Mike.Anderson@vancouver.ca>
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 7/30/2016 9:42:25 AM
Subject: FW: Paving over of the Greenspace Corridor

Seems that you already got this one...

From:
Sent: July 29, 2016 4:02 PM
To: Anderson, Mike
Subject: Fwd: Paving over of the Greenspace Corridor

Messrs. Kaufmann, Robertson and Anderson;

Please reconsider the paving over of the Arbutus Corridor. The use of Asphalt in such a expansive manner is completely 
contra indicatory to creating a “GREEN SPACE”.

I understand there have been several suggestions given by fellow community members as to how to make the space 
accessible to all citizens, as well as maintain a natural, welcoming surrounding, which is safe and harmonious to the current 
environment. 

Your current plan is not only highly visually offensive, it creates a single use, one of conveyance. Each neighbourhood has 
created a unique and bespoke design, dictated by their community’s members and needs. These oasis’s from the city 
urban asphalt are meant to be lingered in, enjoyed and ideally connected, by a through vein which reflects the organic 
nature of this rare corridor in our ever expanding city.

Please stop paving over the Green space. The Joni Mitchell lyric is too appropriate to ignore here. “They paved paradise 
and put up a (causeway) parking lot”.

Yours truly,
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From: "Anderson, Mike" <M ke.Anderson@vancouver.ca>
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 7/30/2016 10:06:35 AM
Subject: FW: Please don't pave the Arbutus Greenway & Please Consult Community

As requested... A bit rushed, so consider getting input from David Rawsthorne or Jeff Moi in Streets.

From: Arbutus Greenway
Sent: July 29, 2016 1:15 PM
To: Anderson, Mike
Subject: FW: Please don't pave the Arbutus Greenway & Please Consult Community

Mike, could add a bit more detail re: technical concerns, and forward to the greenway emails – thx, Megan

Thank you for your email regarding the Arbutus Greenway. 

To clarify, we are constructing the temporary pathway to ensure everyone has the opportunity to enjoy the space until such time as the permanent greenway is developed. 
Asphalt surfacing creates an accessible environment, enabling people of all ages and abilities (including those using wheelchairs, scooters, and walkers) to use and experience the 
corridor in comfort. Universal accessibility is a core principle in our Transportation 2040 plan, Healthy City Strategy and other City policy documents. We are designing all of the 
crossings with user safety as a top priority, although there will be some indirectness for greenway users as we take advantage of existing signals at the major streets. We are 
considering one temporary traffic signal.

The temporary pathway also allows us to look at greenway usage and feedback, and use that information to design the final greenway. The long-term design will accommodate 
walking, cycling, and other wheeled users, as well as future streetcar, and will also be designed to incorporate ecological elements and public spaces for people to enjoy.

The Arbutus Greenway project office is expected to be fully staffed and operational by the end of summer 2016; the public engagement process will kick off in the fall to inform 
plans for the future Greenway. If you would like to be informed about opportunities to get involved, please sign up for email updates at vancouver.ca/arbutus-greenway. In the 
meantime, if you have any questions please don’t hesitate to reach out. We appreciate your feedback.

Sincerely,

Arbutus Greenway Project Office
City of Vancouver
arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca | 3-1-1
vancouver.ca/arbutus-greenway

From:
Date: July 28, 2016 at 5:57:26 PM PDT
To: <otto.kauffmann@vancouver.ca>
Subject: Please don't pave the Arbutus Greenway & Please Consult Community
Otto,

We live @  and have been walking down the old railway "country lane" for 9 years now. I write this as an avid cyclist, short distance 
commuter, neighbour, dog owner because we are frankly appalled to learn the City is rushing and putting in a 4m wide paved path and fences. 

Please stop work and reconsider.

This seams like a terrible option, even for someone like me who bikes to work often, and it really seems like there is little or no consultation with the 
community or proper planning.

Some of the most obvious concerns are:

- Safety - the bikes will have no protection crossing streets every block unless very expensive traffic controls are in place

- Safety, you are going to put fast moving bikes and electric vehicles directly in conflict with neighbourhood walkers - Cyclist are going to go as fast as 
they can, there will be conflicts (Ding -Ding, On Your Left - Outta my way!) and accidents (this is not the sea wall, it is a neighbourhood).

- Who is this going to benefit? Probably not the people who live here. Noisy skateboarders and entitled commuters rushing to work aside (on bikes and 
electric powered vehicles) - wow, this is a high impact and poorly conceived choice.

- Pavement? Seriously? What about "greenway" involves Asphalt? How long will this last without heaving and cracking? It will look terrible, ruining 
what was a nice country lane in the city experience and turning it into another awful and poorly engineered version of a road benefiting very few (if any). 
We hear all the great arguments against too much pavement in the city (rain runoff, habitat, noise, surface failure to roots and heaving). Why is the 

greenest city in North America rushing to add so much more pavement without planning?

I could go on all day, and present plenty of better alternatives that would accomplish more (gravel double track would be cheap and still allow cycling, 
walking and drainage) but instead I simply ask you (representing the City) to stop work paving the "Greenway" and reconsider.

Sincerely, 

Sent from my mobile device
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From: "Kauffmann, Otto" <otto.kauffmann@vancouver.ca>
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 8/2/2016 11:25:47 AM
Subject: FW: Question on Arbutus Corridor Changes With Train Tracks

From:  
Sent: Friday, July 29, 2016 9:29 AM
To: Arroyo, Rodel; Kauffmann, Otto
Cc: Luongo, Al
Subject: RE: Question on Arbutus Corridor Changes With Train Tracks

I should clear something up I missed and it is more for my settling the complaint if I know what may be planned.

Thank you all and have a great weekend!

From: Arroyo, Rodel [mailto:rodel.arroyo@vancouver.ca] 
Sent: July 29, 2016 09:20 AM
To: Kauffmann, Otto
Cc: Luongo, Al;
Subject: FW: Question on Arbutus Corridor Changes With Train Tracks

Good Morning Otto,

As part of the Arbutus corridor rehabilitation project, do you have any plans that we can share with the property 
owner of ? 

Thanks,

Rodel 

From:
Sent: Friday, July 29, 2016 8:28 AM
To: Arroyo, Rodel; Luongo, Al
Subject: Question on Arbutus Corridor Changes With Train Tracks

Rodel and Al:

I am working on a customer complaint where his property backs the old rail tracks along the East/West Boulevard 
corridor and was wondering if there are any public plans that would show what the landscape of this area would 
look like. 
His actual address id 

This message and any accompanying attachments are intended only for the addressee and may contain personal, privileged or confidential 
information. Any use, disclosure, reproduction or distribution of this message or its contents is strictly prohibited. If you have received this 
message in error please notify me immediately and then delete the original message and all copies of it in any form.
Thank you.
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From: "Community Gardens" <Community.Gardens@vancouver.ca>
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 7/29/2016 1:04:26 PM
Subject: FW: Regarding the temporary Asphalt on the Arbutus Corridor

Attachments: Good example of non asphalt trails.docx

See below!

Thanks,
Kait

From:
Sent: Friday, July 29, 2016 1:00 PM
To: Community Gardens
Subject: Re: Regarding the temporary Asphalt on the Arbutus Corridor

Hello Kait, Here are two attachments of very good trails now being used.

Have you walked on the surface this week? It is so hot with this weather, you almost melt your shoes. I don't know how 
you expect people to walk all the way from SW Marine to Granville Island????

Please consider alternative lanes surfaces then the asphalt.

Sincerely

On Tue, Jul 26, 2016 at 12:48 PM, wrote:
Hello Kait, Attached is a very toxic surface asphalt covering that is now layed down from 16th to 25th on the Arbutus 
Greenway.

Have you walked on this surface? It is so hot, it is toxic, it drys out the soil below.

Why is this happening with no consultation?

Who can I phone today and talk to?

Sincerely,
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On Mon, Jul 25, 2016 at 4:07 PM, Community Gardens <Community.Gardens@vancouver.ca> wrote:
Hello, 

Thank you for your email. We have heard your concerns and are working to address them. In the near future, we will be 
able to provide you with more information. 

Thank you for your patience. 

Kind regards, 

Kait McGeary
City of Vancouver, Street Activities
Tel: 604-873-7204
E-Mail: community.gardens@vancouver.ca

From:  
Sent: Monday, July 25, 2016 11:33 AM
To: Community Gardens; Arbutus Greenway
Cc:
Subject: Regarding the temporary Asphalt on the Arbutus Corridor

Please find attached my letter regarding concerns about the plan for temporary asphalt along the Arbutus Corridor.

Sincerely

Page 2

3/13/2017

s.22(1)

s.22(1)

s.22(1)





We need to have good non-pavement solutions for the Arbutus Greenway.  
 
 
There are many reports and examples of bikeways that are unpaved. They may not have the most “long lasting or smoothness” 
ratings but they are out there and should be on the table for discussion. 
 
See for example this section of an Australian report: 
 
http://www.dpti.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0006/149964/DPTI_Bikeway_Pavement_Guidelines_2.pdf 
 
Safety and Service Division, Guide to Bikeway 
 
Pavement Design Construction & Maintenance,  
for South Australia  
 
 
6.1 Unsurfaced Granular 
 
An unsealed granular or gravel bikeway may be considered as the first stage of the development of a route, especially where: 
 
• the volume of cyclists initially expected to use the bikeway is low; 

• gradients are relatively flat (i.e. <3%); 

• the environmental amenity of the area may be reduced by a surfaced bikeway; and 

• construction costs need to be minimised. 
 
An asphalt, slurry, sprayed seal or concrete surfacing may then be provided at a later stage. 
 
Gravel paths can vary significantly in terms of design and construction details, materials, and hence performance and costs. 
Generally they have higher rolling resistance and are not as easy or as safe for cyclists to traverse as asphalt or concrete paths, 
particularly in wet periods. While construction costs are lower, weed control and regular surface grading and replenishment with 
additional material would generally result in higher maintenance costs. High velocity or high volume drainage flows that intersect an 
unsealed bikeway may result in significant scour and erosion. 
 
Materials such as crushed limestone and granitic sand that have significant cohesion and texture have been found to provide good 
service. Stabilisation with a cementitious binder may also be appropriate in some situations.  
 

There are many other such reports we can find and these are the ones that should have been considered by any 
“normal,  green, sustainable-thinking design team, AND WE HAVE TO PUSH FOR THEM. They don’t have to use asphalt!! 

 
See also Previous Pavement services for bikeways: 
 
http://nacto.org/publication/urban-street-design-guide/street-design-elements/stormwater-management/pervious-pavement/ 
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From: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>
To: "Lee, Simon (Binnie)" <slee@binnie.com>

Date: 7/29/2016 12:26:12 PM
Subject: FW: request for information from resident

Hi Simon,

Would you be able to follow up with the resident, using key messages? This was forwarded by Cllr. Adriane, so 
higher priority (end of day, ideally). 

Thank you! 
Megan Fitzgerald

From: Bracewell, Dale 
Sent: Friday, July 29, 2016 10:54 AM
To: Arbutus Greenway
Subject: FW: request for information from resident

For your action. Thx.

From: Dobrovolny, Jerry 
Sent: Thursday, July 28, 2016 5:08 PM
To: LaClaire, Lon; Bracewell, Dale
Subject: Fwd: request for information from resident

For follow up please. Thx

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Carr, Adriane" <Adriane.Carr@vancouver.ca>
Date: July 28, 2016 at 4:10:13 PM PDT
To: "Dobrovolny, Jerry" <jerry.dobrovolny@vancouver.ca>
Subject: request for information from resident

Hi Jerry – could you please have one of your staff contact a resident who called me regarding the 
“paving” of the Arbutus Corridor. She thought there would be “trail, not a road”.
Contact: 
Thanks so much,
Adriane
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From: "Kauffmann, Otto" <otto.kauffmann@vancouver.ca>
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 7/28/2016 7:55:41 PM
Subject: Fwd: Arbutus Corridor changes

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From:
Date: July 28, 2016 at 6:45:43 PM PDT
To: <otto.kauffmann@vancouver.ca>, <mayorandcouncil@vancouver.ca>
Subject: Arbutus Corridor changes

There is talk of a 4 metre wide asphalt route to go over where
the train tracks were, along the Arbutus greenway.
How does this maintain it as a green area, now enjoyed as such?

Once again the city is forcing bikes into too many places.
This is a walking path, used by owners and dogs, young women with baby strollers, etc.

Bikes do not need to be there, as there are routes they can take that are already designated, 
including just two blocks up from here.
By pushing the boundaries out from the initial area used by train tracks and creating a wide 
swath of asphalt (how charming), there will be no green areas left on either side, except for the 
now-small community gardens, in some areas.

Really, this government's 'green city' is a total joke.
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From: "Kauffmann, Otto" <otto.kauffmann@vancouver.ca>
To: "Lee, Simon (Binnie)" <slee@binnie.com>

"Fitzgerald, Megan" <megan.fitzgerald@vancouver.ca>
"Neufeld, Lindsay" <lindsay.neufeld@vancouver.ca>

Date: 7/28/2016 6:12:41 PM
Subject: Fwd: Arbutus Greenway concerns

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From:
Date: July 28, 2016 at 5:37:46 PM PDT
To: <otto.kauffmann@vancouver.ca>
Cc: <megan.fitzgerald@vancouver.ca>
Subject: Arbutus Greenway concerns

Please note that we are in total agreement with all of our neighbours and fellow gardeners about 
the Dark Storm heading our way in the form of a ugly, hot, environmentally disastrous blacktop 
highway heading our way. What was Vancouver City Planners thinking?? There are a million 
reasons to oppose this, I am sure you guys know them all.
Please please please reconsider and halt this scar on our beautiful greenway.
Yours truly

Vancouver, BC V6J 5G4

Sent from my iPad
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From: "Kauffmann, Otto" <otto.kauffmann@vancouver.ca>
To: "Lee, Simon (Binnie)" <slee@binnie.com>

"Fitzgerald, Megan" <megan.fitzgerald@vancouver.ca>
"Neufeld, Lindsay" <lindsay.neufeld@vancouver.ca>

Date: 7/28/2016 6:12:15 PM
Subject: Fwd: asphalt project along community gardens

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From:
Date: July 28, 2016 at 5:54:45 PM PDT
To: "otto.kauffmann@vancouver.ca" <otto.kauffmann@vancouver.ca>
Subject: Re: asphalt project along community gardens

Dear Mr Kauffmann,
Please reconsider asphalting the path along the community gardens. There needs to be a 
public consultation. There are better options to enhance the corridor and make it pleasurable 
and safe for all.
Regards,

Sent from my iPad
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From: 
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 7/29/2016 2:54:37 PM
Subject: Re: arbutus greenway paving

Thank you. You should be aware that many bicyclists are road hogs and extremely dangerous and rude, this I experience 
daily on walks in the Pacific Spirit Park. New signs have been posted there, there must have been complaints, advising 
bicyclists to cede to walkers yet they barrel straight through without bells or warning and seem to feel they have the right of 
way. I am aware that Vancouver wants more cyclists but they are becoming a menace. Just a note from an experienced 
walker,

> On Jul 29, 2016, at 2:13 PM, Arbutus Greenway <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca> wrote:
> 
> ,
> 
> Thank you for your email regarding the temporary pathway along the Arbutus Corridor. To clarify, it is not the final design 
for the Arbutus Greenway. 
> 
> Our reason for constructing the temporary pathway to ensure everyone has the opportunity to enjoy the space. Asphalt 
surfacing creates a more accessible environment, and enables people of all ages and abilities (including people who use 
wheelchairs, walkers, etc.) to use and experience the corridor in comfort. Universal accessibility is a core principle in 
Transportation 2040 plan, Healthy City Strategy and other City policy documents. The temporary pathway also allows us look 
at pathway usage and feedback, and use that information to design the new Arbutus Greenway. 
> 
> There will continue to be ample green space. The width of the temporary pathway is only 4 metres, whereas the Arbutus 
Corridor is approximately 17 metres near the Kitsilano community gardens, plus an additional 3 metres for community plots 
in road right-of-way. 
> 
> The Arbutus Greenway project office is expected to be fully staffed and operational by the end of summer 2016; the 
public engagement process will kick-off in the fall to inform plans for the future Greenway. If you would like to be informed 
about opportunities to get involved, please sign up for email updates at vancouver.ca/arbutus-greenway. In the meantime, 
if you have any questions, please don't hesitate to reach out. We appreciate your feedback.
> 
> 
> Sincerely,
> 
> 
> Arbutus Greenway Project Office
> City of Vancouver
> arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca | 3-1-1
> www.vancouver.ca/arbutus-greenway
> 
> 
> -----Original Message-----
> From:  
> Sent: Thursday, July 28, 2016 2:37 PM
> To: Arbutus Greenway
> Subject: arbutus greenway paving
> 
> Please do not pave the greenway, green means green as in nature, not cement or asphalt. Please check out Pacific Spirit 
Park if you want to know how to do it, this is used by so many nature lovers who refresh their spirits, we feel nature under 
our feet, not man made concrete. Is there any way neighbours can have input and involvement? That's me.
> 
>
> 
>
> 
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From: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>
To: "Arbutus Greenway" <arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca>

Date: 7/29/2016 12:45:24 PM
Subject: RE: Asphalt? Really?

Thank you for your email regarding the Arbutus Greenway. 

Our reason for constructing the temporary pathway to ensure everyone has the opportunity to enjoy the 
space. Asphalt surfacing creates a more accessible environment, and enables people of all ages and 
abilities (including those using wheelchairs, scooters, and walkers) to use and experience the corridor 
in comfort. Universal accessibility is a core principle in Transportation 2040 plan, Healthy City Strategy 
and other City policy documents, as well as the City’s Accessible Community Garden Strategy. 

Staff will be meeting with the community garden societies over the next few weeks to provide an 
update, answer questions and discuss opportunities for community engagement. 

The Arbutus Greenway project office is expected to be fully staffed and operational by the end of 
summer 2016; the public engagement process will kick-off in the fall to inform plans for the future 
Greenway. If you would like to be informed about opportunities to get involved, please sign up for email 
updates at vancouver.ca/arbutus-greenway.

Sincerely,

Arbutus Greenway Project Office
City of Vancouver
arbutusgreenway@vancouver.ca | 3-1-1
vancouver.ca/arbutus-greenway

From:
Date: July 28, 2016 at 5:21:23 PM PDT
To: "otto.kauffmann@vancouver.ca" <otto.kauffmann@vancouver.ca>
Subject: Asphalt? Really?
Unbelievable, just found out about the city's plan to lay down asphalt 4 metres wide along the 
arbutus corridor. This is ill advised and thoughtless and does not bode well at all for the future of 
this grand opportunity that we have to create a beautiful greenway in our city.

Please immediately halt and give your heads a shake. Putting that much asphalt down is not 
temporary, not desirable, not good design, not 'green', and NOT what the residents want. What 
happened to consultation? There are so many ways and means to leverage the beauty that has 
already been created by citizens, namely many gardeners - we have the knowledge, the desire and 
love for this area - why on earth would you not consult with the groups that have been informal 
stewards of the area to the admiration of all that walk that path?!

Please respond as i am infuriated and intend to do my utmost to stop this bone headed plan from 
being implemented. You people really need to think more deeply before making these kinds of 
decisions. 

Sent from my iPhone
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From: "Nadia Stewart" <Nadia.Stewart@globalnews.ca>
To: Media <City.Media@vancouver.ca>

Date: 7/31/2016 3:15:40 PM
Subject: Residents concerned about asphalt laying in Arbutus corridor

Hello,

Nadia here from Global News.

There are some residents who live near Cypress and W 6th Ave who are concerned about the 
decision to lay asphalt down temporarily along the Arbutus corridor.

Below, I've included a short excerpt from the email they sent us, outlining their concerns. Would 
someone from the city be available to comment (a phone interview is fine) specifically about

-Why the asphalt is being laid down?
-I understand this is an interim measure while long term plans for the space are made. Why wouldn't 
the city wait until the plans were finalized (after all consultation has been done) and then complete 
construction in phases based on the long term plan?
-How much will this paving cost?

I can be reached by email or phone at the number below.

Thanks,
Nadia

---

Email excerpt:

Here is the blurb that has been sent out to neighbours. Also... an attachment which is the original 
letter to the gardeners that alerted us to the asphalting. An attachment with issues re the 
asphalting... and the picture of what has happened up at 16th to 25th. and some kid pictures.
Here we are asking for a green surface that would not be a fast racing track given that
1) seniors, people with strollers, people in wheelchairs or with walkers will be sharing the asphalt 
with the bikes coming down the incline. We have had accidents already and in past years. Seniors, 
people with kids and stroller, or on a walker or in a wheel chair don't want fast bikes coming down 
fast behind them.
2) Cypress and Maple have been well loved parks up to spring 2015 and the bull dozing, and as 
neighbours here don't have yards (unlike up from 16th to the south). Here the corridor is the yard 
and the park , people congregate here, play here, talk here... WE SUPPORT A BIKE PATH OF 
COURSE. MANY OF US BIKE...BUT REALIZE THE DIFFERENT CHARACTER OF THE INCLINE 
HERE AT MAPLE AND CYPRESS, AND THE COMMUNITY THAT USES THE GRASS AND PATH 
FOR PLAY. Putting the two together doesn't work.
How can we adjust the bike path for safety...?

Nadia Stewart
Videojournalist - Global BC
604-603-7587
@nadia_stewart
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